
 

 
August 4, 2025 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
Under the provisions of the Code of Virginia, the following notice is hereby given: 

 
DATE / TIME:  August 12, 2025 @ 11:00 a.m. (Smith Hall Boardroom) 
   August 12, 2025 @ 2 p.m. (Smith Hall Boardroom) 
   August 13, 2025 @ 11:00 a.m. (Preston Library, Turman Room) 
 
LOCATION:  Virginia Military Institute 
   Lexington, VA 24450 
 
The Virginia Military Institute Board of Visitors, will hold three special meetings on Tuesday, 
August 12, 2025, at 11 a.m. in the Smith Hall Boardroom, Tuesday, August 12, 2025, at 2 p.m. in 
the Smith Hall Boardroom, and Wednesday, August 13, 2025, at 11 a.m. in the Preston Library 
Turman Room on the post of Virginia Military Institute, Lexington, Va. The purpose of the 
meetings is to interview finalists for the position of VMI superintendent. VMI business will be 
discussed among more than two members of the Board of Visitors. 
 
Immediately upon convening the meeting, the Superintendent Search Committee will move 
into closed session to discuss only matters lawfully exempt from open meeting requirements.  
The only parts of the committee meeting that will be open to the public will be the motion to 
go into closed session and the certification of closed session at the end of the meeting. 
 
There will be no opportunity for public comment at this meeting. However, any written 
comments received by the Board of Visitors secretary before Friday, August 8, 2025, at noon 
will be distributed to each member of the Board of Visitors before the meetings for their 
consideration. Written comments received after this time will be distributed to board members 
after the meetings. Written comments may be emailed to BOVSecretary@vmi.edu or mailed to 
Col. Bill Wyatt, Board of Visitors secretary, Virginia Military Institute, 201 Smith Hall, Lexington, 
Va. 24450. 
 
 

mailto:BOVSecretary@vmi.edu

